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Orinda garbage fees rise by 12%, no relief for private
road residents

By Sora O'Doherty

Garbage collections fees will
rise by 12% for Orinda cus-
tomers for the period March 1,
2020 to Feb. 28, 2021. With this
increase, Orinda will have the
highest garbage fees in Contra
Costa County, according to city
manager Steve Salomon. The
increase comprises 4% for op-
erating costs of Republic, 1% for
long-term maintenance of Big
Belly smart containers, and 7%
for vehicle impact fees, im-
posed to offset the damage done
by heavy garbage trucks to
public roads. Although the fees
are imposed on all customers,
the funds will only be expended
on public roads, leading to
protests from residents of pri-

vate roads, who seek either to
be included in the repair work
or to be exempted from the fee.
Two longtime private road
advocates submitted their views
on the matter: Steve Cohn in an
email sent to the city council
prior to the meeting and
Melissa Roeder, who spoke at
the meeting. Cohn told council
members, “When the fee was
small, the inequality could be
ignored.” But, he continued, “it
is no longer small and it looks
like it is growing by leaps and
bounds.” Roeder said that the
increase taxes everyone, but
only benefits four-fifths of the
city. She suggested that either
private road residents should
not be forced to pay the vehicle
impact fees, or their streets

should also receive the benefits
of the fees.

Council Member Dennis
Fay did not object to the portion
of the increase that is due to the
increased cost of doing busi-
ness, but did object to the por-
tion of the increase (about 7
percentage points of the 12%
increase) that is related to the
road impact fee, because he did
not agree with the method used
to calculate the amount of funds
the city is using for roads. He
ultimately voted against the in-
crease. Council Member Inga
Miller offered two suggestions:
Private road residents may, she
said, bring their refuse contain-
ers to public roads for collec-
tion. She said that she had
checked this with Republic Ser-

vices, who agreed that it would
be allowed. There were no de-
tails offered on how exactly
that would work. In addition,
Miller pointed out that the
garbage vehicles caused dam-
age while traveling over public
roads to reach the private
roads.

Mayor Darlene Gee noted
that the increases won’t be
popular, but agreed with other
council members that service
under Republic Services is
much better than in the past.
The portion for the popular Big
Belly containers is intended to
offset the fact that recycling no
longer provides income to the
city, following dramatic changes
in the industry. The fee in-
crease passed by a 4-1 vote.

In-lieu parking variance fee approved

By Sora O'Doherty

Senior Planner Adam Foster
presented the city council with
a plan to charge a fee to devel-
opers who need a variance
from the required number of
parking spaces for new or
changed non-residential de-
velopments. Currently if a de-
velopment requires a variance
the city may grant it, but can-

not charge a fee. Under the
proposed ordinance, fees
would be collected and put to-
ward mitigating parking in
Orinda. Potential mitigations
might include a parking lot or
shuttle services. The in-lieu fee
will not apply to residential
buildings.

The proposed fees will be
a tiered system, increasing for
each parking space that is
sought to be eliminated, and

will cover both new construc-
tion and changes in use of ex-
isting buildings. For existing
buildings, the fees will be
lower, to encourage economic
activity. The fees for existing
buildings will start at $1,275
for the first parking space
eliminated, and gradually rise
to $6,375 for the fifth and any
additional spaces. Existing
buildings are defined as those
that have been in place for

over five years. For new con-
struction, the fees would be
higher, starting at $7,650 for
the first space and rising to
$28,050 for the fifth and addi-
tional spaces. The fees are
based on a study that identi-
fied the cost per parking space
in Orinda as $51,000. The in-
lieu fee represents a fractional
portion of that cost.

... continued on next Page

Orinda City Council wants answers, in writing, from PG&E
el

By Sora O'Doherty

How did things go in Orinda
during the public safety power
shut offs in November? The city
council heard from staff at its
Dec. 3 meeting, and decided it
wanted the Pacific Gas and
Electric Company to answer
some questions, and they
wanted the answers in writing.
PG&E representative Tom
Guarino was present at the
meeting, but the council did not
wish to receive oral comments.
Staff were charged with writing
to PG&E to request information
about whether the high voltage
power lines that run through
Orinda were actually turned off
during the two PSPSs. All of
Orinda’s electricity supply lines
are underground, so the city
council wants to know if there is
a way that power to residents
and commercial customers

could be maintained.

Issues reviewed included
costs to businesses, hardships
for residents, and communica-
tions. Council Member Dennis
Fay asked about what lessons
were learned during the events.
Public Works Director and As-
sistant City Manager Larry
Theis presented the staff re-
view. He said that the city-
operated PSPS resource center
was well received, and the pub-
lic used it as a place to congre-
gate and communicate, as well
as to charge devices. The biggest
complaint he reported was the
lack of WiFi. Residents were
surprised that cell phones were
throttled down on data during
the power outages. Theis
pointed out that Orinda was one
of only a few communities that
provided its own resource cen-
ters, but he also explained that
extra costs were incurred as
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Orinda staff were pulled from
their regular duties to assist at
the center. Theis also said that
the purchase of $10,000 worth
of portable stop signs was a
good investment.

Council Member Amy
Worth complimented and
thanked staff, noting that city
manager Steve Salomon put to-
gether a team and met weekly
to put together a punch list. She
also complimented the Orinda
Union School District for mov-
ing rapidly on its decision to
keep schools open in time to use
email communication before
the power outage began. On the
subject of communications,
Theis noted that residents may
be unaware that the city does
not have contact information
for residents. PG&E and Com-
cast, he said, have such access to
this information from their cus-
tomer files. Residents will con-
tinue to be encouraged to sign
up for alerts.

Mayor Darlene Gee said
that during the second outage,
CalTrans hired a generator to
operate the traffic signals at the
complicated intersection at
Brookwood that also controls
traffic exiting Highway 24.

Fay was disturbed by the
hardships suffered by residents
of the Senior Village, who were
without power for three days.
This meant that they did not
have heat, lights or elevators.
Fay said he hoped that PG&E
has a program to operate the
grid to keep power on and won-
dered what other options exist
instead of the PSPSs. He raised
the issue of the high voltage
lines, and said that he wanted
written answers from PG&E
that the city could depend on.

Orinda Public

City Council
Tuesday, Dec. 17, 7 p.m.

Council Member Inga
Miller supported the concept of
legislation, and Worth ap-
plauded state Sen. Steve Glazer
for proposing legislation to re-
quire back-up generators for
cell phone towers. She also
hoped that the Chamber of
Commerce might be able to
provide better information
about the cost of the outages to
local businesses. Gee said that
the city wants to be part of the
process of the California Public
Utilities Commission. Theis said
that Orinda will sign up with
the CPUC as a participating
agency, even though it will
come at a cost of staff time.
Theis also said that PG&E is
working on system hardening,
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replacing old poles, updating
system parts such as transform-
ers, and improving insulation
on lines.

Like Fay, Gee wants to
know if the high voltage lines in
Orinda were actually turned off,
citing the Kincaid fire that was
sparked by a high voltage line
that was supposed to be turned
off but wasn’t, even though the
surrounding area had no
power. Fay also asked for fur-
ther explanation from PG&E
about system hardening.

In answer to a question
from Fay about fiber optic cable
for cell phones, city attorney
Osa Wolff said that the city had
just gone through the process
for small cell installations.
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